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Thank you again very much for praying for us, and for those we trained to minister the Gospel and for others we try to train now. I apologise for not sending any news in May. This was partly due to having two accidents from which thank the Lord I have recovered. The second was last Saturday when I went to Anibal’s new rented home in another part of the city. He had not been coming to the Bible study group in our flat on Mondays for several weeks and so I was getting quite concerned for him. Then I received a text message from his wife Andrea saying that they did not have a mobile phone for some time and had just moved to the opposite side of the city. So I arranged to visit them on Saturday with Liliana kindly looking after Lynn. Previously I had only been able to give evangelistic Bible studies to Anibal, as Andrea could not come as they have a baby boy. Now I gave one to him and his wife and youngest brother Marcelo. After this I tripped over a step and landed flat on the floor while looking in the opposite direction to answer a question. The house has several steps as you advance into it because it is built on the side of a hill the opposite side of Salta. The result was a cut just above my seeing eye which needed a stitch and later became a black eye. 

There are a few others who are not coming to our Monday Bible study. The ones I am more concerned about are those who have no connection with San Andres the church we go to. Before Lynn became ill I just would have gone to visit them, but now I have to rely on sending them text messages on the mobile phone which they don’t necessarily answer. One is Jaime a boxer and odd job man, who on two occasions would have taken us to San Andres in his car but unfortunately Lynn just could not go then. She is worse during the morning and especially during the winter. Another is a carpenter Jose who got very depressed when his father in Bolivia died. Another is a couple Sergio an estate agent and his wife Betty an architect. Please pray for them. They some times suddenly turn up to the Bible study.

I have also started another Bible study on 1 Peter on Thursdays for those who want to preach. Our friend Benjamin the baker from the church Principe de Paz in the north of the city asked me to teach him. A car mechanic Nano from the same church also wanted to come. Two others also said they wanted to come. But so far the only one who has come is the student Juan Aylan from Juarez. This year Juan stopped his university course and did two others, one on repairing computers, and the other on repairing motor bikes. He is about to take an exam on the hard ware of computers and will take another exam on motor bikes in July. He then plans to get a job hopefully on one of these areas. Then next year he hopes to do a 2 year course on computer soft ware while he continues his work. All the time he is planning and preparing to minister the Gospel to others. So please pray for him that the Lord will guide him in all he does and that He may bless his efforts at personal evangelism. He also has a musical gift which he uses in San Andres.



